
Prepared for the Barnacre-with-Bonds Parish Council meeting, July 2019

Clerk’s report (for information only)
1. 18.05.19 – Community event, Calder Vale Village – This event was held and attended by Kate from Children and families Wellbeing Service who brought lots of information on services available to children and families in the area, also tiles and badges for children to decorate / make. George from Lancashire Fire & Rescue Service had lots of information on fire safety and a table full of freebies for visitors to take away.  Councillors in attendance were: Councillor Fennel, Gorst, Howell, Ibison, Marsh and County Councillor Shaun Turner.  PC Chris Banks attended and we even had a visit from the new Mayor of Garstang!  Attendance could have been better, but several village residents attended and highlighted a few local issues to the attention of the Councillors.  These will be discussed as part of the agenda at July’s meeting.
2. As a result of the Community event, the Clerk has sent letters to both LCC Highways (highlighting the BT contractors who have been discarding hedge / tree cuttings in ditches and not disposing of them in the correct way) and Lappet Manufacturing Co, Calder Vale (asking if the staff of the mill be reminded of the speed limit through the village and also to remain courteous to residents, if approached due to being parked in residents spaces).
3. On 21.05.19 – An email was received from Lappet Manufacturing acknowledging receipt of the email (mentioned in bullet above) and confirmed it would be passed on to senior management.  On 22.05.19 Andrew Crook (Production Director) of the mill emailed to inform that the issues will be raised in meetings with employees and also by placing notices in the factory.  He said “The company will assist the Parish Council in any way to resolve these matters”. Clerk contacted the residents who brought this to the attention of the PC to inform of the Mill’s response. 
4. On 22.05.19 – An email was received from Andrew Huskisson (District Lead Officer, Community Service, LCC) Thanking the PC for the correspondence of 20 May 2019 to Phil Durnell regarding BT contractors dropping cut branches into drainage ditches. Concerns will be investigated and further update will be provided as soon as, is possible.
5. On 06.06.19 – An email was received from Phil Steed, District Lead Officer, Highways and Transport - we were unable to find or have any reports of specific locations in the Calder Vale and Barnacre areas of tree/ bush cuttings being left in the ditches.

We referred the matter to BT and they replied with their concerns about the working practices described in the letter, however, were unable to help further unless additional information was made available such as exact location(s) and a rough date when this happened. This would give them a better chance of tracking down who was responsible for this.

There were no dates known, however Clerk did reply stating the area was Sullom Side Lane, near Calder Vale village and stated that the PC appreciated without exact dates and locations there was a limit as to what could be done, but would appreciate it if a reminder to staff was issued asking them to clear the cuttings from all areas.
6. On 16.06.19 Phil Steed, District Lead Officer, Highways and Transport (LCC) responded: When we reported this to BT, they were very concerned about this working practice, and that their contractors are always expected to clear up any cuttings or debris when on site.

7. Kate who attended the community event, 18th May, emailed on 25.05.19 to say that she had spoken to Councillors on the day and PC Banks.  Discussions took place around the use of the Youth resource offer the wellbeing service has in Garstang as general consensous was that the detached offer was not reaching the area or the targeted young people it should be.
PC Banks agreed to share information with the service regarding areas he felt the resource would be put to best use.  He was happy to link in with the service.
Kate felt, that although not many families attended, the event was useful to gather information on what the wider community feel is required.
Information was left - What's on Guide and information how to access support for Mental health issues.
8. On 12.06.19 Clerk, (obo Chair) forwarded a letter to Wyre Planning Dept in relation to application number: 13/00800/REMMAJ - reserved matters application for a residential development comprising of 64 dwellings with associated access (Planning Ref Nos: 13/00376/OUTMAJ and 13/00800/REMMAJ) @ The Toppings, Garstang highlighting various issues around the road surface between Leathercote and Clematis Drive, asking Wyre Planning when the footpath improvements and lighting installation are to be undertaken.

9. On 12.06.19 – Clerk received an email from Kate Owens (Planning support officer, Wyre) thanking the Parish Council for the email, outlining concerns over planning application 13/00800/REMAJ. And as there is a breach of condition (condition 6), an enforcement case has been created, case ref: 19/00118/COND.
Planning decisions 

10. Permission – 19/00201/FUL - Application for the erection of one dwelling with single storey rear projection (re-submission of 18/01089/FUL).
11. Lawful - 19/00277/LAWP – Application for certificate of lawful development for proposed erection of a single storey detached out building @ Lanherne, 24 Bonds Lane.
12. Accepted - 18/00745/DIS | Discharge of conditions 05 (site levels) and 07 (street phasing and completion plan) on application 18/00745/REMMAJ | Land Off Calder House Lane.
13. Refused - 18/00971/FULMAJ | Erection of new golf driving range (D2), incorporating driving range building containing a retail golf shop (A1), coffee shop (A3), golf buggy parking and safety netting | Garstang Country Hotel And Golf Club Garstang Road Bowgreave. 
Mrs Nicky Mason
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